

LCC response.
Response to request for an update on the outstanding repair issues from Lancashire County Council.
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Furter response re blocked gulley on Burnley Road:
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now been removed on the 28/03/2024, | will raise an inspection to confirm removal. | will then
raise an order for the retaining wall to be reinstated.

« Collapsed gully on Burnley Road — Could you please provide an accurate location | will then
respond.

The horse trough at Gladstone Terrace is leaking into the road again — Arrangements have been
made to jet and clear the system as an interim measure until investigations are completed.
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Dear County Councillor Purcell,

Thank you for your email of 12 April 2024 on behalf of Ms Osborne who raises concerns about
a damaged gully on Burnley Road, Trawden. County Councillor Rupert Swarbrick, Cabinet
Member for Highways and Transport has asked me to respond on his behalf.

We have inspected and carried out a CCTV survey of the local drainage network. Whilst | am
pleased to say that there is not a collapse on the system, | am sorry to say, that we have
identified vegetation root ingress into the drains. This unfortunately reduces the networks
capacity and can result in water discharging onto the carriageway from the drains.

Works are planned to cut out the roots, however, this is likely to require the closure of Burnley
Road to enable the works to be carried out safely. We are at present coordinating this road
closure to try to reduce any disruption to those wishing to travel along this road.

As soon as the commencement dates for the work have been agreed, our street works team
will inform you of dates for the road closure in the usual manner.

1 hope this helps.




